
13th December 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 11 Parents’ Evening

We hope this finds you well?

Our recent experiences with the ‘online’ parents’ evenings have proven this approach to be a

highly effective method of communication which removed some of the decades old frustrations

of being unable to book appointments, schedules running over time and the lack of privacy when

speaking to school staff.

Our Parents’ Evenings during the 2022/23 academic year will be entirely by video appointment call.

In order to offer a wider opportunity for parents to make appointments, this year we would like to

invite you to participate on Wednesday 11th January 2023 and Thursday 12th January 2023, from

3:30pm - 7:30pm.

The parents’ evenings will be hosted by our intuitive and easy to use online appointment booking

system, enabling you to reserve specific time-slots with teachers. This allows you to choose your

own appointment times with teachers, and you will receive an email confirming your appointments.

If you decide you use the ‘automatic’ function to book appointments, we would ask you to please

review them afterwards, and then delete any appointments that you feel you do not require.

Appointments will be 4 minutes in duration.

Please note that not all teachers will be available on both evenings, and you will need to check

availability for each member of staff individually.

The booking period opens on 4th January 2023 at 4pm and will close on 8th January 2023 at

23:55pm. In order for teachers to prepare, please make your appointments at your earliest

convenience.

Headteacher: Mr A Parkinson B.Sc (Hons) M.Ed M.Sc
Toulston, Tadcaster, North Yorkshire. LS24 9NB

(01937) 833466 ¦ www.tgs.starmat.uk

Monday 27th February 2023

Dear Parents, Carers (& Students)

I hope this finds you well?

You may already be aware of a national social media campaign encouraging students to cause disruption in schools. 
This campaign, through forums primarily on Snapchat and TikTok, is encouraging students to protest over issues such 
as aspects of uniform and use of toilets. Some of these protests have involved some extremely regrettable behaviour, 
in some cases with the police service becoming involved. This is a social media craze which is designed to only increase 
the popularity of social media ‘influencers’. Students are, effectively, being exploited by these ‘influencers’ in order to 
gain more followers. 

This insidious activity is likely to feature on your child’s social media account(s), if they have these.  Such responsive 
behaviour does not fit in with our school student values of ‘Respect’ and ‘Responsibility’, and I’m pleased to report that 
our calm, purposeful learning environment continues very much as normal. 

Please can I encourage you to speak with your children about this issue and ensure that they do not get drawn in to 
such groupthink and behaviour which seems to be occurring in other schools.  As always, we have very well established 
systems in school for students to raise concerns which are dealt with in a considered and responsible manner.

Many thanks

Andrew Parkinson
Headteacher


